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V. THE RETURNS PROGRAMME

According to the returns programme, a commission has been set up, made up of
representatives of several govemment ministnies, as welt as of the ODPR, to monitor
the implementation of the plan in co-operation with the UNHCR. ln addition, a Co-
ordination Committee drawn from ministries, govemrment bodies, intemational
organisations and NGOs will monitor progress. The process 'of retumn is in
accordance with the earlier "Prooedures" and "Mandatory Instructions". In
accordance with the programme, two taws, the Law on the Temporaiy Take-over and
Administration of Specified Property and the Law on the Lease of Apartments in the
Liberated Areas, which enabled the take-over of properties vacated by their Serb
owners, have been repealed. Housing commissions have been set up at the local
level ta implement the retums process, which is supposed ta be co-ordinated and
monitored by the central commission. The ODPR, in co-operation with the UNHCR,
has been carrying out the registration of potential retumees outside of Croatia,
although registration is not ta be a pre-requisite for return.

Essentially, the programme has been welcomed intemnationally as good in principle.
However, from the beginning there have been many reasons ta doubt the existence
of the neoessary politicat will ta see it implemented. These inctude the following:

A. Presentation of the Programme ta the Sabor

As already noted, the OSCE and the UNHCR had said that they would only consuit
on the speclflc details of the retums programme, and not on mhe other sections of the
wider report that appeared in mid-June 1998. They insisted that the plan which they
agreed with the authorities was a separate, stand-alone document, and should be
presented as such ta the Sabor. They received assurances from the govemment that
it would be so.

However, the document iniiatly presented ta the Sabor was a much longer paper,
which cantained wimhin it, as Section IV, Chapter 6, the intemnationally-agreed
programme. The longer document was essentially similar ta the earlier document of
mid-June 1998. The OSCE and the UNHCR objected ta the inclusion of the agreed
programme in the wider document, insistlng mhat their approval of the programme
referred only ta mhat portion of it which they had agreed, and stating that the
govemment had falled to live up ta its commitment ta present the agreed text as a
senarate document. Thev stressed mhat statements in the wider document mhat were


